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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY

8th. JUNE, 2015 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.
06/15/01
Members Present:

Councillors Mrs. J. Davidson, (Chair), Miss J. Esp (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Ray Drakeley, Cllr. Sheila Hutchison, and Cllr. Alan Lees.

In attendance:
T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour

Mr. J.F. Marcham – Clerk & RFO to Little Wenlock Parish Council.

Mr. Kevin Jewell – designated new Clerk

Members of the Public:
2 members of the public were present.

06/15/02
Apologies: No one was absent.
06/15/03
Declarations of Interest: None.
06/15/04
Public Session:


Sharon Pickering spoke about the bench in Buildwas Lane and that her family wished to replace it 

because of the deterioration of the wood.  She had received three quotations for the cost of the 


replacement. She pointed out that LWPC had paid for the maintenance of the other benches recently.



Cllr. Alan Lees proposed that the sum of £200 be made available towards the cost of the new bench 

and this was seconded by Cllr. Jayne Davidson. It was resolved that £200 would be contributed 


towards the cost of the replacement bench on submission of the invoice once the work had been 


completed.



It was suggested that Steve Holding, who had a suitable bracket, may be able to move the litter bin 

further away from the bench.
06/15/05 
To confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 110h May 2015.
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th May 2015 were approved and signed. 

06/15/06
Highways: 

a. Quiet Lane update.
 Nick Kitchen will report to the Senior Management Team when they will organise delegated powers on 26th June.
b. Verge at Buildwas Lane up date.
 This has been dealt with.
c. Bollards at the Forest Glen update.
 The new bollards have been installed. It was resolved to write to Mat Powell and thank the Highways Department for completing the installation.
d. Other highway issues.
 The Clerk reported that he had informed Mat Powell about the kerbing at the STWA reservoir site on Wellington Road and had been informed that the Highways Department would inspect the site. 
e. Japanese Knot Weed.
It was resolved to ask T&W to examine the verges along Dog in the Lane as further clumps of Japanese Knotweed had been seen.
06/15/07
Footpaths & Bridleways:

a. Footpath 189.
 A request had been received from T&W Legal Department requesting the history of the footpath and its route. The Clerk would provide a map which shows that the “tongue” of land does not stretch right across the bottom of High Point.
b. Bridleways & footpaths at New Works.

Councillors had looked at the circular route which is designated as a bridleway. They also met with Adrian Foster of Veolia (site owners). Work could not be carried out immediately because of nesting birds but when appropriate Shropshire Wildlife Trust would clear the bridleway.
A query was raised over s short length of footpath in the same location which is the responsibility of T&W. It was resolved to write to Andrew Careless, enclosing maps of the route, and ask him to attend to it.

06/15/08
Updates on progress:

a.  New footpath at Swan Farm.
Cllr. Alan Lees reported that work commenced on 23rd May by contractors working for Andrew Pickstock. Over two weekends they cleared and scraped the width of the path and laid gravel. Further work would commence on 13th June or soon after.
b. Bell pits at Little Worth. 
Andrew Jenkinson had not yet sent the letter of support for the English Heritage application. He reported that nothing further could be done about the “GeoVillage” until the Symposium in October.  The Clerk had agreed to complete the project and it was resolved that he should do so and report back to LWPC as and when progress was made.

It was resolved that the Clerk should send a copy of the history of the site to Andrew Pickstock as he was not aware of historical importance.
c. New lights at New Works.
Cllr. Alan Lees stated that the work is nearly completed and that the last light should be installed on 10th June. It was resolved that publicity about the project should be arranged. It was pointed out the project had been mentioned in the Wellington News.
d. Fly tipping.

This continues to be a problem.
06/15/09
To approve and adopt the new web site.
It was resolved that the opening banner should read “Welcome to Little Wenlock” and display the iconic view of The Wrekin taken from Cressage.
It was resolved that HugoFox would manage the new web site.

HugoFox would liaise with Kath at Madeley Print regarding the transfer of the site.

It was resolved that Cllr. Alan Lees and Kevin Jewell would resolve which email address to use for queries and for editing the site.
06/15/10
To approve and adopt the new LWPC email address from 1st July.

Kevin Jewell had set up a new email address lwpc66@virginmedia.com. It was resolved to use this new email address from 1st July 2015 and for the present Clerk to inform appropriate parties in the next few weeks of the change (and to include the new Clerk’s telephone number and address).
06/15/11
To change the October meeting date to Monday 5th October.
It was resolved to change the date to the 5th October and to include the change in the next newsletter.
06/15/12
Clerk’s Report:

a. To report on actions taken since the last meeting.

i. Cars at New Works.
The police cannot take any action, only give advice.
ii. Strimming grass at planters at New Works.
The New Works planters have been re-planted and Ken Smith has been asked to strim around them, which he had done.
iii. Lee Barnard has left T&W Highway Department.
Lee Barnard has left T&W and gone to Staffordshire.  Matt Powell is the new contact.  Thanks were expressed to Lee for the support, help and advice he had given to LWPC over the years.
iv. Defibrillator.
On 1st May Dawn Bush informed the Clerk  that Cliff Medlicott would be in contact with him.  He has not yet been in touch. The Clerk has contacted Dawn again and given her the telephone number of the Huntsman Inn. It was resolved to write to WMAS about the delay in helping to install the defibrillator. It was further resolved that Roy Parsons be asked to do the installation.
v. War Memorial Book.
The War Memorial Book has been collected. The Parish Councillors were impressed by the quality of the book and workmanship. The book was placed into the care of the Chairman.
vi. Mercury street lights.
Garry Johnson at E.On has been informed that the mercury lights will be replaced only when the present ones have reached the end of their practical use.
vii. Litter bin by the bench at “The Wells”.

The Clerk reported that Jim Roberts had been contacted about the litter bin by “The Wells” but as yet had received no reply.

viii. Footpath 186.

The Clerk reported that Andrew Careless had been informed about the safety concerns where the footpath exits onto Willowmoor Bank and that he had agreed to have a look at it and pass on the appropriate instructions to his contractor.
b. Handover arrangements to Kevin Jewell  (new Clerk):
It was resolved that the handover date would be 1st July or as near as practical to that date.

c. Smartwater sign.

It was resolved to place the Smartwater sign on the telegraph pole at Little Worth, below the Neighbourhood Watch sign.
06/15/13
Borough Liaison.

T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour outlined recent planning issues and policy changes.
06/15/14
Planning:

a. TWC/2014/0113: Former Sugar Beet Plant, Allscott.
It was resolved to object to the application on the following grounds:

1. The narrow nature of the roads around Wrockwardine and the surrounding countryside.

2. That it will inevitably result in more traffic using Wellington Road and Coalmoor Road through the parish and more traffic through Little Wenlock village. Wellington Road is a particularly narrow and winding country road.

3. Part of the building will be on green fields.

4. That T&W now has sufficient housing to meet its future 5 year land supply (20 March 2015).
5. As a result of 4 above T&W has reverted to Core Strategy CS7 with focus of development being the service centre settlements of High Ercall, Tibberton and Water Upton.
b. T&W Planning Enforcement Policy Consultation.
This was placed in the circulation folder.

c. To discuss any applications after the publication of the minutes.
There were none.  The Clerk reported that planning application TWC/2014/0695, land adjacent Paddock House, Arleston Hill had been refused.
06/15/15
Individual Councillors reports and updates.

Village Hall Committee Meeting (Cllr. Alan Lees).
Cllr. Alan Lees submitted a written report which is attached to the minutes.
06/15/16
Finance:

a. To approve Barclays Bank Mandate change in relation to the Clerk.
It was resolved to instruct the bank to change the mandate so that Kevin Jewell could access the accounts to receive banks statements and transfer funds between the two accounts as from 1st July 2015.
b. Hand over audit (Quarterly Audit).
It was resolved that Cllrs. Alan Lees and Juliet Esp would audit the accounts. It was resolved that the Clerk would arrange for the display of the “Notice of appointment of date for the exercise of elector’s rights” in relation to the accounts for the year ending 31st March will be placed on the notice boards on 17th July.  The period for the inspection is 1st July to 28th July 2015.  As the Clerk had done the audit it was resolved that he put his address on the notice and dealt with any queries.
c.    VAT refunds.
The Clerk reported that he had received a VAT refund relating to the 2014/15 accounts to the value of £1,439.60 and that he had submitted a VAT claim for the VAT element of the E.On invoices in relation to the new New Works lights to the value of £5,503.53.
d. Bank balances.
i. Community Fund with all cheques cleared: £38,081.21 (Includes VAT refund of £1,439.60).

ii. Base Rate Account: £32,400.62 (includes June interest of £13.75).

The balance after all the present accounts are settled will be £3,711.54.  There is a VAT refund due for £5503.53 which should be refunded to T&W as part of the UK Coal grant agreement.

The balance on the following two ring-fenced monies are as follows:

New Works Street Lights

New Works Street Lighting UK Coal Grant = £33870.05

Invoices total = £33021.18

Balance remaining = £848.87 + VAT refund of £5503.53.

War Memorial:

Subscriptions 

= 
£1732.00

WMT Grant

= 
£661.00

Total income

= 
£2393.00

Midland Masonry
=
£1323.75 (excluding VAT as that has been refunded)

Balance


=
£1069.25
War Memorial Book 
=
£500.00

Balance remaining
= 
£569.25 to be shared between The Royal British Legion, 





Combat Stress and Help for Heroes.

e. Transfer of funds from Base Rate to Community Fund.
The Clerk suggested that it was not necessary to transfer any funds from the Base Rate Account to the Community Fund Account until the invoice came in for the work at Swan Farm or the balance in the Community Fund Account fell below £1000.
f.   Clerk’s final salary, gratuity and expenses.
The Clerk stated that the June salary cheque would be his last pay cheque. It was resolved that the gratuity due to him would be paid in July along with his final expenses claim.
g. Accounts to pay as listed in the Clerk’s report.
It was resolved to pay the following accounts except for the two E.On Accounts until Cllr. Alan Lees had confirmed that work had been completed satisfactorily and the T&W Account until and explanation had been received as to why it was so high and why there was no evidence of any plant growth. 
LWPCC


Grant towards upkeep of churchyard
£350.00

Broker Network 

Insurance for new street lights

£113.95

Elaine Adams


Plants for New Works planters

£48.84

Ludlow Bookbinders

War Memorial Book


£500.00

J. Marcham


Salary




£268.56

HMRC



PAYE




£67.14

E.On



Replacement New Works lights

£30296.05

E.On



New pole & light at New Works

£2725.13

T&W



Plants and seeds as agreed

£335.04

06/15/17
Date of the next meeting:

Monday 13th July 2015 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
06/15/18
The Clerk.

The Chairman thanked the retiring Clerk for his service to the community over the last 9 years.
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